




 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 18, 2010 
 
Museum Studies Program 
History Department 
John Munroe Hall 
Newark, DE  19716 
 
 
 
Dear Nina: 
 
Thank you for inviting me to participate in your planning for the Curatorial Track in the Art 
history Ph.D. program.  I have had the pleasure of working with a number of Art History 
graduate students through the Museum Studies Program, and I look forward to collaborating with 
you in providing new opportunities for graduate students interested in careers in public arts and 
humanities. 
 
As you know, the Museum Studies Program offers a 12-credit certificate and serves students 
from a wide range of departments and programs, including History, Art History, the Longwood 
Program, the Winterthur Program in American Material Culture, the Center for Historic 
Architecture and Design, the Master's in Liberal Studies, and other units.   Museum Studies 
collaborates with many of these units to provide cross-listed courses beyond our core curriculum; 
this allows us to leverage resources to the benefit of everyone.  We look forward to working with 
your students and hope that some of them will also take advantage of the opportunity to complete 
our certificate as part of their professional training. 
 
With best wishes, 
 
Katherine C. Grier 
Professor, Department of History 
Director, Museum Studies Program 
 
 













 
 
 
 
 
 
To: Nina Kallmyer 
 
From: J. Ritchie Garrison, Director, Winterthur Program 
 
Re: Curatorial Track for Doctoral Students in Art History 
 
Date: October 15, 2010 
 
 
I am writing in support of the proposal presented by the Department of Art History to 
establish a curatorial track for doctoral students in that discipline. The proposal builds on 
the University’s well-established array of material culture and relationships with area 
museums. It also strengthens existing units in the University such as the Winterthur 
University of Delaware Program in Art Conservation, the Center for Historic Architecture 
and Design, the Museum Studies Program, the Preservation Studies Program, the 
University Museums, and the Winterthur Program in American Material Culture. 
 
Most Curators in major art museums are required to have a Ph.D. in art history along with 
extensive experience in museums. The department has consulted extensively with other 
material culture units and with art museums in the area while thinking about this proposal. 
The proposal strongly enhances opportunities for doctoral study within the department 
and I urge you to approve it. 
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